
Allerthorpe Parish Council 

 

NEWSLETTER - JUNE 2015 

 

Parish Council Meeting:  The next meetings of the Parish 

Council will be on Monday 27
th

 July and 28
th

 September 2015 at 

8:00pm.. 

 
Members of the Public & Press are welcome at meetings of Allerthorpe 

Parish Council.    Public Participation will commence prior to the start 

of the full council meeting when members of the public can raise 

questions or make statements to the Parish Council about any issues 

they may have.   Because we are restricted to only 10 minutes, the 

public are encouraged to use this facility as an opportunity to raise 

issues rather than to seek resolution and in most cases the council will 

need to make referrals before being able to provide researched 

answers. 

 

Parish Council Elections:  There were only 6 applications 

to stand as Parish Councillors and the following were elected to 

serve without contest: 

Ian Douglas   Parkfield House 

Trevor Howard-Smith Barn Owl Cottage 

David Lambert  Cavalino 

Ken Macleod   Derry Gariff 

Andy Peters   Hillberry 

Mark Stageman  Birch Tree House 

 

A seventh member will be co-opted at the earliest opportunity to 

fill the final position and Trevor will continue to fulfil the role of 

Clerk to the Council in an emergency capacity pending a new 

Clerk being found. 

 

Humberside Police are Changing:  On the 15
th

 April 

Humberside Police went live with its new one-force operating 

model.  Full details can be found on their new website: 

www.humberside.police.uk 



Defibrillator:   The PC has been awarded a grant of 

£635 from the Smile Foundation and £635 from ERYC 

Communities Fund and we will be having the defibrillator fitted 

on the external wall of the Village Hall as soon as possible. 

We have had two volunteers for training and are still looking for a 

few more!! 

 

Village BBQ:  Planning is well underway for the 

American themed village BBQ on 4
th

 July.    Make sure the date is 

in your diary.   Flyers have gone to all households so please let us 

know who is coming so that we can cater appropriately.   Please 

also speak to one of the arranging committee if you want to help 

out. 

 

Funding Grants:  ERYC Grants of £500 are available 

for projects that create empowering opportunities and make life 

better for local communities.    Priority will be given to local 

grassroots groups, such as social groups for older people, and 

groups running activities for young people.  Please let the PC 

know if you wish to start such a group, 

 

The Parish Website:     www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk  

The website is updated regularly as new information is received. 

If you would like to see anything else included on the website, 

please contact us through the ‘Contact us’ page: 

www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx 

 

All Planning Applications for the Parish can be viewed at; 

www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/planning-applications.aspx  

 

Contact the PC through: 

http://www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx 
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